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“Believe in the lLight so-that yow will be children of the Light”’
John 12:36
Tuesday 22" July 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

It hardly seems possible that we have reached the end of another school year, with a new
Reception and Nursery cohort set to join us after the summer break. Whilst we welcome them, we
must also bid farewell to our Year 6 children as they transition to secondary school, we know that
they will continue to Shine!

Over the year, the Governing Body has been busy ensuring that the school is delivering what is
required, and we are proud to say that we continue to meet and exceed those requirements. We
have observed firsthand the extraordinary effort that the school staff contribute to ensure the best
possible provisions for our children.

The Governors are also responsible for ensuring that the school uses its limited funding to its full
potential, making sure that every penny adds value, particularly with the enhancement of the
outdoor environment. We have continued to support school trips, as we believe there is
tremendous value in these experiences.

We also review the data produced by the school, which clearly shows that our children play a
significant role in the success of the school. The improvement we have withessed over time reflects
not only the quality of teaching but also the hard work of our children, who continue to excel.

On behalf of the Governing Body, | would like to express my gratitude to Mrs Lewis, and all staff
members for their individual contributions, as well as their dedication to their teams and the school
community as a whole. Additionally, | would like to thank our children for their hard work and
achievements, and a special thank you goes to all parents/carers for your continued support
throughout the year, ensuring that we all work as a team to provide the best opportunities for all the
children of St John Fisher.

As the academic year 2024-25 comes to an end, all Governors would like to take this opportunity to
wish you all a wonderful summer break filled with peace and relaxation. To Year 6, goodbye. You
will be missed but enjoy the next stage of your journey as you move on to the next chapter ahead.

Yours sincerely,

Sue Orme (Chair of Governors)
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